
 
    City of Chicago 

Business Affairs and Consumer Protection 

       PUBLIC VEHICLE INDUSTRY NOTICE 

April 28, 2020                         Notice No. 20-016 
 

  
   Visit chicago.gov/coronavirus for health, well-being, food, housing, 

utilities resources.  This website also includes job postings, financial and 
employment support options and services.  The City’s dedicated COVID-
19 webpage is updated with the current information and resources. 

 

 
TRANSPORTATION NETWORK PROVIDER (TNP)  

VEHICLE INSPECTIONS 

  
Governor Pritzker’s “Stay at Home” Order, signed on March 20, 2020, permits transportation 
network providers (ride-hail companies) to continue to provide transportation services as an 
essential business activity. Since the implementation of the State of Illinois “Stay at Home” 
Order, the availability of operating motor vehicle repair/vehicle inspection facilities have 
decreased.   
 
In its effort to support essential business activity, including transportation services, the 
Department of Business Affairs and Consumer Protection (BACP) will stay the enforcement 
certain parts of Municipal Code of Chicago (MCC) § 9-115-110(a), as detailed below:     
 
MCC § 9-115-110(a) states: 

No transportation network provider licensee shall allow any vehicle to be used as a 
transportation network vehicle unless such vehicle is annually inspected according to 
standards approved by the Commissioner, and has passed such inspection. 

 
Until further notice, BACP will permit TNP vehicles which have passed vehicle inspections 
within the past 18 months to continue to provide service on affiliated TNP platform(s). 

 
► For questions, comments, or to join the Business Affairs and Consumer Protection-Public Vehicle 

Operations (BACPPV) e-mail list to receive industry notices and other news, send an email to 
BACPPV@cityofchicago.org.   

 

► Rules and Regulations governing City of Chicago licensed public vehicles and public chauffeurs are 
available at chicago.gov/bacp.  

 

► The Municipal Code of Chicago is available at www.amlegal.com. 
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